Town of Canterbury Selectmen's Meeting March 29, 2017

Selectmen Present: Cheryl Gordon

George Glines

Art Hudson

Town Administrator: Ken Folsom

The meeting was called to order at 2:03 PM

Cheryl made a motion to go into non-public session at 2:04 PM under RSA 91-3, II(c) to discuss a personnel matter. George seconded the motion.

Cheryl made a motion to exit non-public session at 2:47and permanently seal the minutes due to the personnel matter discussed. Art seconded the motion. All in favor by roll call, motion carried.

Ken briefed the Board on the SLH committee meeting that was held on the 27th. Mark Hopkins asked that Kevin Bragg be appointed to the committee. The Board feels that with the design phase of the project completed that there is no need to add members to the committee. They feel that Ken and Bob Steenson should be Co-Managers of the construction project and that the committee will be needed for consulting and any needed major changes in the proposed plan.

The Board also discussed the article that was in the Monitor about the Canterbury Planning Board's discussion of the proposed concert at the racetrack in Loudon. The Selectmen will be attending the next Planning Board Meeting to join in the discussion.

George made a motion to adjourn at 3:10 PM, Art seconded, motion carried by roll call.

Respectfully submitted,

Ken Folsom Town Administrator